WETHERBY TOWN COUNCIL ANNUAL TOWN MEETING

DRAFT MINUTES OF MEETING HELD IN THE TOWN HALL ON

THURSDAY 30 MAY 2013
PRESENT:  
Cllr A Lamb(Town Mayor)
Mrs M Brewer


Cllr R Aitken
Mrs M Clark


Cllr C Bentley
Miss S Dawson


Cllr J Brady 
Mrs C Clayton

Cllr H Chapman (Deputy Mayor)
Mrs A Herbert


Cllr N Harrington 
Mrs C Baugh

Cllr E Hilditch 
Mr E Ovenden

Cllr K Knight 
Mr & Mrs R Taylor

Cllr G Moss 
Mr N Kanabar 


Cllr D Nicholson
Mrs S Ellen


Cllr N O’Byrne 
Mrs J Berry

Cllr J Trower
Mrs V Muscroft

Cllr J Wardley
Mr & Mrs K Daniels

Cllr G Wilkinson
Mr R Bealey



Mr & Mrs N Staples



Mrs M Anslow
In Attendance:  Barbara Ball (Town Clerk)

                           Sally Brown (Admin. Assistant)

Cllr Alan Lamb, the Town Mayor, welcomed everybody to the meeting.
 
1.
APOLOGIES

Cllr J Procter sent his apologies.  These were accepted.

2.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 31 MAY 2012
The minutes of the last Annual Town Meeting were agreed as correct.

3. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

There were no matters arising.

4. REVIEW OF 2012/13
Cllr Lamb reviewed the past year in Wetherby.   A copy of this review was available for all attendees at the meeting and will be attached to the minutes.

5.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

One resident expressed concerns about the lack of signage on the motorway, directing people to town and asked if Wetherby would follow Masham’s lead and pay to have a sign put on private land.  Cllr Lamb replied that the Town had been trying for the last four years to get the brown reinstated and had tried many avenues including discussion with the Secretary of State for Transport.  MP Alec Shelbrooke is on the case now and putting the sign on private land may be an option.

Another resident was worried about the speed limit on Hallfield estate.  Speed strips, which monitor the speed of vehicles, have been placed across some roads and LCC and the police are working closely together.

There is a large pothole in the road outside Deighton Gates Primary School.  The speed limit has been reduced to 20mph but the hole is potentially dangerous, according to one resident.  Cllr Wilkinson will look in to the matter.

Another resident was anxious that there could be a serious accident at the junction of York Road/ North Street & Deighton Road.  It is extremely difficult to cross the road at this point and, in many ways, the new yellow lines on North Street make the situation worse.  The resident suggested a pedestrian refuge in the middle of the road.  Cllr Wilkinson & the other ward councillors are meeting with Highways engineers next week and will discuss the matter. The same resident also mentioned the sign at the Wilderness car park that permanently shows a flood warning.  Cllr Wilkinson will also look at this.

The situation regarding the latest bid by a supermarket was questioned by one resident who asked if the Asda plan was ‘dead in the water’.  Cllr Lamb told the meeting that Asda can appeal but it is unlikely the situation will change.  Cllr Lamb said that he was hoping to meet with Morrisons to discuss the measures they can take to improve the Town and community in the near future.
Following a question regarding Mason Field playground, the Town Clerk told the resident that wood chips had been ordered and would soon be in place.

There are plans to resurface and landscape the Hallfield Lane car park.  Ward Councillors want to keep free parking in Wetherby.

The state and paucity of public toilets in Wetherby was raised.  This is an ongoing issue and at the present time funding is not available.  There used to be public toilets on Hallfield Lane and it is hoped that they may be reinstated during the refurbishment.
Cllr Lamb thanked everybody for attending and the meeting closed at 8.25pm.

